
 
  



 

CHALLENGES TO PROVIDING CARE AND EDUCATION 

Child care services in Yakima and Kittitas counties are primarily provided by women 
of color who are small business owners. Historically, the work of women of color has 
been undervalued and under-resourced, and, unfortunately, child care is no 
exception. In South Central Washington, many child care providers run their 
businesses alone and are in charge of cleaning, finances, cooking, caring for, and 
educating children. Even though the service provided by this workforce of mostly 
women enables parents to work and supports our economy, many earn less than fast 
food workers. Many are discouraged from working in the child care sector and it is not 
rare for child care providers to switch careers to make a better living. These factors all 
contribute to South Central Washington being a child care desert, meaning that there 
are many more children who need child care than there are child care spots available.  

RETAINING CHILD CARE PROVIDERS THROUGH ACCESS TO TECHNOLOGY 

Because South Central Washington is a child care desert, it is difficult for most families to find affordable and quality child 
care. To address this challenge, in 2021 the Investing in Children Coalition (ICC) received a Child Care Partnership Grant 
from the Department of Commerce. With this grant the ICC was able to hold listening sessions in four communities to 
understand child care providers' needs, one of which was access to technology. Based on what they shared, the ICC was 
able to purchase technology packages for 32 child care providers to meet their needs, including laptops, software, 
wireless mics, headsets, and printers. In 2022, we received a second round of the grant and were able to buy 20 
additional technology packages for providers in two more regions. In total, we provided over 50 providers with technology 
packages, which some have even used to apply for expansion grants to increase the number of spots in their programs!  
 

 

WHAT YOU CAN DO TO GET INVOLVED  

For Washington state, time is of the essence. Children, families, and educators 
need and deserve a fully funded system that supports them. Please join us in 
advocating with them for: 
 

● Sustained funding for partners like Washington Communities for Children 
● Inclusive, accessible, and affordable early care 
● Household sustaining wages and professional supports for early care 

and education providers 
● Aligning systems across early learning, K-12, health, and mental health 

to connect and coordinate support for families. 
 
To learn more or to get involved with the Investing in Children Coalition’s work, 
please contact our Coalition Coordinator, Marina Medrano, at 
marinam@yakimavalleycf.org.  
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